
Moss & Barnett established the Paul Van Valkenburg Service Award 

in 2001. It is awarded annually to a Moss & Barnett team member 

in recognition of his or her outstanding volunteer contributions to 

the community. The award is named after our retired partner, Paul 

Van Valkenburg, whose volunteer career defined the award and set 

an example of the spirit of service and dedication that we seek to  

promote and recognize throughout our firm.

Marcy Frost, a shareholder in our employment law practice group, 

is this year’s recipient of the Paul Van Valkenburg Service Award. 

Marcy was given this award based on her work with a wide range of  

charitable organizations.

Marcy serves on the Board of Directors of Families Moving Forward, 

a faith-based organization working with more than 40 local religious 

congregations and thousands of volunteers to provide homeless 

families with emergency shelter. FMF also develops affordable rental 

housing for families and supports its former shelter families with  

continued advocacy and education.

In her own congregation, Temple Israel in Minneapolis, Marcy is one 

of the coordinators of Temple Israel’s program to provide shelter to 

homeless families through FMF for four weeks each year. Marcy also 

serves on Temple Israel’s Ritual Committee and as a docent, a daily 

worship reader, and an usher. Through her involvement in Temple 

Israel’s Sisterhood, of which Marcy is a past president and currently 

serves on the Executive Board, Marcy has become involved with the 

Women of Reform Judaism. She serves as a District Vice President 

and as a member of the international Board of Directors.

Marcy is a volunteer ombudsman for the Employer Support of the 

Guard and Reserve, a program of the United States Department 

of Defense. As an ombudsman, Marcy serves as a liaison between 

Guard and Reserve members and their civilian employers.  

Through ESGR, Marcy also has served as a resource for Guard 

and Reserve members and their families at pre-deployment and  

reintegration events and has presented Patriot Awards to employers 

who have gone beyond the requirements of the law to support their 

employees who serve in the uniformed services.

Other past recipients of the Paul Van Valkenburg Service Award 

include Chuck Parsons, Tom Keller, Adrienne Summerfield, Kevin 

Busch and Cheryl Riggs. We are proud to recognize Marcy and 

our other award recipients for their willingness to be part of teams 

focused on improving the lives of others.
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Marcy Frost, Paul Van Valkenburg Service Award recipient.




